All Together Now, our 2023 Summer
Reading Challenge, runs through July
31! We invite you to spend a summer
full of reading, learning, and spreading
kindness with us! Our summer calendar
offers an array of family engagement
opportunities that focus on educational, literacy, arts, and cultural engagement.

Visit washoecountylibrary.us/summerreading for more information.
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NRS 241.035 Public meetings: Minutes; aural and visual reproduction; transcripts.

3. All or part of any meeting of a public body may be recorded on audiotape or any other means of sound or
video reproduction by a member of the general public if it is a public meeting so long as this in no way
interferes with the conduct of the meeting.

4. Except as otherwise provided in subsection 8, a public body shall, for each of its meetings, whether public
or closed, record the meeting on audiotape or another means of sound reproduction or cause the meeting to
be transcribed by a court reporter who is certified pursuant to chapter 656 of NRS. If a public body makes
an audio recording of a meeting or causes a meeting to be transcribed pursuant to this subsection, the audio
recording or transcript:

(a) Must be retained by the public body for at least 3 years after the adjournment of the meeting at
which it was recorded or transcribed;

(b) Except as otherwise provided in this section, is a public record and must be made available for
inspection by the public during the time the recording or transcript is retained; and

(c) Must be made available to the Attorney General upon request.

8. Ifa public body makes a good faith effort to comply with the provisions of subsections 4 and 7 but is
prevented from doing so because of factors beyond the public body’s reasonable control, including, without
limitation, a power outage, a mechanical failure or other unforeseen event, such failure does not constitute a
violation of the provisions of this chapter.

NRS 656.145 Court reporters: Unlawful to practice without certificate.
It is unlawful for any natural person to practice court reporting or to advertise or use any identifying term
that may indicate to the public that the natural person is entitled to practice as a court reporter unless the
natural person holds a certificate of registration as a certified court reporter issued by the Board.
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Member Buehler responded the project manager should be found locally since the County
had a lot of talent. Commissioner Hill noted The Election Group suggested a project manager as
part of their report without saying it needed to be them. She reminded everyone the BCC had only
approved the funding for the initial report and there was no commitment to move forward with
them. The desire for this item to come before the Audit Committee was to include the professional
expertise of its members. The County Manager was listening to the meeting.

Member Brown concurred with the other comments made by the Committee.

Agenda ltem 5: Audit Committee Member Comments

Commissioner Herman, Member Brown, and Member Hart, had no comments.

Commissioner Hill requested an item laying out timelines and providing staff's responses
to the report. She hoped that could come back quickly. Ms. Kinnison agreed that would need to
happen in a timely fashion.

Member Buehler asked whether these concerns would be addressed at the June 23
meeting, to which he was informed they would not. Deputy District Attorney Trenton Ross
responded this item would go before the Board of County Commissioners (BCC) and he was
unsure whether it would return to the Audit Committee. Because of that, no timelines could be
set. Commissioner Hill pointed out that a Commissioner was requesting the item to come before
the Audit Committee.

County Manager Eric Brown asked whether there was a desire to have the item come
back to the Audit Committee before moving forward to the BCC. Commissioner Hill replied that
would be appropriate because she did not feel audits were not complete until staff was able to
respond to the findings. The next scheduled Audit Committee meetings were June 22 and
sometime in September, though a special meeting could be called. Mr. Brown indicated he would
confer with the Registrar of Voters and return with a recommendation for the timing on a special
meeting.

Agenda ltem 9: Public Comment

Mr. Sean Sullivan commented he lived in Washington D.C. for ten years but left because
he was disgusted by local politics; he was experiencing the same thing in Reno. He said people
did not trust elections anymore, saying they wanted paper ballots in precincts. He demanded The
Election Group be held to the same standards as other businesses. He felt the process was overly
complicated and he wanted to see changes.

Ms. Tracy Thomas thanked Member Buehler for recommending a citizen advisory
committee for elections, which would need to be accomplished by resolution. She hoped the
Commissioners could assist in getting that on a Board of County Commissioner agenda. She felt
like observation conditions needed to be taken into account when considering a remodel of the
office of the Registrar of Voters (ROV). She suggested making the hallway wall into the ROV
glass so the public could observe without needing to be admitted by staff. She felt the County
Administrative Complex atrium should not be used as a polling station, offering the conference
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